## TOWN OF FAYAL 4375 SHADY LANE, EVELETH, MN 55734

Judy M. Sersha, Clerk/Treasurer

Supervisors: Tony Tammaro, James Pernu, Lee Branville, Joe Stewart
PHONE (218)744-2878

Steven J. Kniefel, Chairman
FAX (218) 744-5986

## **TOWN HALL EXPANSION MEETING**

## APRIL 30, 2008

## 1:00 PM

An informal meeting was held Wednesday, April 30, 2008, 1:00 PM to discuss expansion of the town hall. Attendees at this meeting were: Supervisors Branville, Pernu and Kniefel, Fire Chief Steve Shykes, Firefighter Erik Garman, Clerk Sersha, Fayal Employees Steve Verkovich, Al Jurenic and Dale Dickson. The meeting was properly posted to include the possibility of the existence of quorums of the town board and fire department, but the meeting was held for discussion purposes and to gather input only.

Everyone in attendance gave their opinions on what should be done to alleviate the inadequate space problem of the town hall, road department, fire department and clerk/puc offices.

Supervisor Branville stated he would like to see any expansion be on the current location.

Discussion regarding lack of area to expand upon in the current location, due to existing wetlands and location of recreational facilities. If a department were to be re-located, the fire department would have the best chance of obtaining grant funds for building. Discussion on alternate locations for the Fire department. Areas near the IRB, state nursery on Hwy 37, or the E-V Airport were discussed.

Some of the ideas discussed were:

Attest:

Fire Department- Move to another location, new building with drive-thru stalls for the trucks and a hose tower should be included.

Road Department- With the fire department moved out, there would be garage space available as well as offices and employee lunch room. Direct entry from current road department office to fire department would be made.

Clerk/PUC Office- Move to fire department offices, create meeting room for board meetings etc.

Town Hall- Open up the area where the current clerk's office is and also expand to the east to make larger hall, add new bathrooms and kitchen.

Discussion on engaging in a facilities study. This will be referred to the town board at the next meeting by Supervisor Pernu for further discussion and decision.

The meeting ended at 1:53 PM.		
Respectfully submitted,		
Judy M. Sersha Clerk of Fayal		
Approved:	Date:	